

October 26, 2011

Albert Porroni, Executive Director Office of Legislative Services PO Box 068 Trenton, New Jersey 08625

Dear Mr. Porroni;

In accordance with P.L.2011 Chapter 70, "New Jersey First Act", signed into law on May 19, 2011, requiring individuals to be residents of New Jersey in order to hold certain public employee positions in the State, Atlantic Cape Community College is filing this letter with you and the Office of Legislative Services as its Exempt Report.

While the New Jersey First Act permits exemption from its residency requirements of faculty, research staff and administrative staff holding positions requiring special expertise or extraordinary qualifications, please be advised that for its initial November 1, 2011 filing, the College is not submitting any of its positions for exemption at this time.

The College will submit an Exemption Report on January 1, 2012, and annually thereafter as required by the Act.

Questions regarding this matter may be directed to Eileen Curristine, Dean, Human Resources & Compliance.

Yours truly,

Dr. Peter L. Mora

President

C: Jeff Chiesa, Chief Counsel Office of the Governor PO Box 001 Trenton, NJ 08625

Puts J. Mrc

Eileen Curristine, Dean, Human Resources & Compliance

5100 Black Horse Pike Mays Landing, New Jersey 08330-2699

• Phone (609) 343-4900 • Fax (609) 343-4917 • www.atlantic.edu